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From: XXXXX XXXX@cheshireeast.gov.uk 
Sent: 14 October 2022 09:29 
To: LICENSING (Cheshire East) <Licensing_CE@cheshireeast.gov.uk> 
Subject: [OFFICIAL] Ref. 077307 - Application to Review a Premises Licence - 
Swish Lounge, Crew 
 
Good morning Licensing, 
 
Please see Environmental Protection’s response for The Swish Lounge, 31 Mill 
Street, Crewe.  
 
“Environmental Protection has received one complaint of noise from amplified music 
since The Swish Lounge, 31 Mill Street, Crewe was granted its premises licence in 
March 2022. On following this services procedure, a licensed premises noise letter 
was sent to the Designated Premises Supervisor on 20th May 2022. On receipt of this 
letter Mr Oguz Ozkaya telephoned Amy Chilver, Enforcement Officer on 23rd May 
2022, where Mr Ozkaya explained the premises would be reconsidering holding 
further events with a DJ instead only playing background music. Since this complaint 
was logged no action has been taken and no further complaints received.“ 
 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Kind regards 
XXXX BSc, MSc, PIEMA | Cheshire East Council 
Enforcement Officer – Environmental Protection 
Westfields c/o Municipal Buildings, Earle Street, Crewe, CW1 2BJ 
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